Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of
The Planning Committee of the Hedon Town Council

14 March 2019
Present:
Cllr N Black in the Chair
Councillors:
C Billany, M Bryan, J Dennis, S Gallant, Mrs B Goldspink, A Marshall, Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, G Thurston and T West
Clerk:

J Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllrs:
Miss D Storr 

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

2. Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee held on 14 February 2019 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.

Resolved:
That the minutes were confirmed as a true record

3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2
There were no dispensations to be noted.
4.
Town and Country Planning Acts
19/00036 – 7 Neville Garth, Hedon
Application Type: Full Planning Permission – Construction of bay window following removal of existing bow window.
Resolved:
that the Committee supported the application
5.  
Decisions
Notices of Decision, as listed and attached to these Minutes, were noted.

6.
ERYC Draft Planning Enforcement Plan – report on consultation event

Cllr Thurston gave a report on the consultation event he had attended.  Concern was raised that enforcement action was discretionary and that there did not seem to be any reference to Conservation Areas in the document.
Resolved:
that, in principle, Hedon Town Council approves the Plan but has some concerns regarding the possible subjective nature of harmful development and feel that stronger pressure/ enforcement should be operated when development is completed without meeting any conditions in the planning approval; and also greater concern should be given to requests for development in Conservation Areas (which does not seem to appear in the Draft)
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7.
Correspondence

There were no items of correspondence.
8. Points of Information and items for next agenda

8.1 Cllr Dennis updated members on the Land Registry search on ownership of the HSBC bank. The bank had a long lease on the building which was due to end in approx 2 years; it was likely that the building would remain as it is until the end of the lease.  
8.2 Cllr Dennis confirmed that the Ward Councillors had met with Ian Rayner to discuss concerns about the Hedon Library and Customer Services Centre; this item would be put on the F&GP Agenda for an update.
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Planning Committee
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